Reminder regarding FreeStyle Libre 2 and Dexcom One product changes

FreeStyle Libre 2 (FSL 2)

FreeStyle Libre 2 Plus (FSL 2 Plus) has been launched and is prescribable on FP10. 
The main changes to the device are as follows:
· Each FSL 2 Plus sensor lasts 15 days. FSL 2 sensors lasted 14 days. 
· FSL 2 Plus sensors are licensed to be used from children aged 2 years and above which is a change from age 4 years and above with FSL 2.
· Abbott states that the FSL 2 Plus sensor demonstrates improved accuracy compared to the FSL 2 sensor.
· FSL 2 Plus sensor can be integrated with Insulet’s Omnipod® 5 Automated Insulin Delivery System.

Can you please review patients who are currently prescribed FSL 2 and convert the prescription to FSL 2 Plus? FSL 2 sensors are being discontinued in August 2025.

Patients will need to be made aware that the sensor duration is now 15 days not 14. 

The FSL 2 Plus sensor works with the current FreeStyle LibreLink app or the FreeStyle Libre 2 reader. 
Further patient information can be found on the Abbott website Freestyle Libre 2 Plus Sensor

Dexcom One

Dexcom One + has been launched and is prescribable on FP10. The main changes to the device are as follows:
· All-in-one sensor with built-in disposable transmitter. Previously separate sensor and reusable transmitter. 
· 30-minute warmup 
· 12-hour grace period at the end of the sensor session giving flexibility to change sensor when convenient.
· 60 % smaller sensor and short sensor wire for comfort 
· Improved accuracy compared to Dexcom One
· Overpatch comes with each sensor and keeps the sensor on when needed. 
· The Dexcom one + app comes with event entry so that food intake, exercise sessions and insulin dosing can be logged.
· The Dexcom One + app also has a share and follow feature for up to 10 family, friends, or carers to view glucose patterns remotely. 

Can you please review patients who are currently prescribed Dexcom One and convert the prescription on Dexcom One +? Dexcom One sensors are being discontinued in May 2025.

Patients will need to be made aware that there is no separate transmitter and that they will need to register with the new Dexcom One + app. The current Dexcom One app will not work.

Further patient information can be found on the Dexcom One website The Dexcom ONE+ CGM (Continuous Glucose Montoring) system | Dexcom 


Patient requests for further prescriptions if sensors have fallen off.

[bookmark: _Hlk193787204]Practices should not prescribe replacement sensors if sensors have fallen off. They should direct patients to Abbott Troubleshooting Guide | Support | FreeStyle Libre | Abbott or Dexcom Sensor Replacement | Dexcom. Patients will need to provide the serial number from the sensor that has fallen off. If patients continue to have issues with sensors falling off they can obtain advice from Abbott or Dexcom.

